
  

 

ADDENDUM #1  

LITTLE QUALICUM RIVER REGIONAL PARK 

BRIDGE REMOVAL 

 

Date: August 15th 2017

General Inquiries 

QUESTION 1:  Could you please provide the thicknesses of the flange and web of the existing 20m steel 

girder to be removed over the Little Qualicum River?  If it is available, could you please provide the 

weight of the existing steel structure? 

ANSWER 1: Herold Engineering provided the following information, from their team that was onsite and 

noted the following dimensions: 

 Girder Depth: 1920 mm 

 Bottom flanges: 10x380 mm 

 Top Flanges: not accessible but appeared to be the same as the bottom flanges 

 Plan Bracing: L102x102x9.5 top and bottom flanges  

 Diaphragms: L102x102x9.5 @ 2.7m o/c (assumed) 

Note: The values listed above are based on field measurements at the accessible portions of the bridge. 

The measurements should be considered approximate and must be verified in the field if critical. The 

weight of the existing steel structure is unknown. 

 

QUESTION 2:  Are you able to confirm whether the existing timber is treated? If so, could you provide 

the treatment? 

ANSWER 2:  It is unknown if the timber elements are treated or not.   

 

QUESTION 3:   When does the Regional District of Nanaimo anticipate a notice of contract award for this 

project? 

ANSWER 3:  The RDN intends to award the contract as soon as possible following review of the Tenders.   

RDN Purchasing Policies dictate the process.  If the chosen Tender is less than $150,000 the Notice to 

Award is anticipated to be issued by or before August 30th assuming bid compliance. 

If the chosen Tender exceeds $150,000 the recommendation to award must be presented to the RDN 

Board for approval at the regular meeting scheduled for Oct 3rd 2017.  Notice will follow the Boards 

decision. 

 

END.  

Acknowledgement of this addendum in your Tender submission is required  


